HONORING RESOLUTION RECOGNIZING OFFICER OF THE MONTH
AWARDEES FROM THE 20TH DISTRICT

WHEREAS, Sergeant Pat Keane, Officer Kelly Carroll, Officer Ozzie Maldonado, and Officer
Andrew Marzen of the 20th District were named Officers of the Month by the Chicago Police
Memorial Foundation; and

WHEREAS, The Chicago City Council has been informed of the achievements of these
exemplary officers of the 20th District by the Honorable Samantha Nugent, Alderman of the 39th
Ward; and

WHEREAS, In the early morning hours of September 11, 2023, an offender robbed a retail store
and alluded to having a handgun; and

WHEREAS, Sergeant Pat Keane and his team from the 20th District quickly followed up on the
investigation and began the tedious but crucial task of canvasing the area; and

WHEREAS, Through their exemplary efforts pouring over security camera footage from
neighboring businesses, the officers identified and arrested a suspect who was ultimately
charged for three separate robberies; and

WHEREAS, By taking their oath to heart, listening to their gut, relying on their training, and good
old fashioned police work, these officers were able to take a career criminal who was on parole
for previous robberies off the streets; and

WHEREAS, In honoring these officers, the Chicago Police Memorial Foundation highlighted
their skill, dedication, and patience, all of which contributed to their successful investigation; and

WHEREAS, It is important to recognize the initiative taken by officers and their perseverance
while investigating, which protected the residents of the City of Chicago; now, therefore

BE IT RESOLVED, That we, the Mayor and members of the City Council of the City of Chicago,
do hereby congratulate these four officers of the 20th District for their service to this City and
congratulate them on the honor of being named Officer of the Month by the Chicago Police
Memorial Foundation; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, That suitable copies of this resolution be prepared and
presented to Sergeant Pat Keane, Officer Kelly Carroll, Officer Ozzie Maldonado, and Officer
Andrew Marzen.

SAMANTHA NUGENT
Alderman, 39th Ward



